
On 3–4 September, the APO workshop on
Green Procurement was held attended by 28
participants and two observers from 15 APO
member countries. Resource speakers and
the topics they dealt with were: Prof. Ryoichi
Yamamoto on “Green Procurement and Eco-
products for Green Supply Chains,
Competitiveness, and Sustainable
Development in the Asia-Pacific Region”;
Prof. Hideki Nakahara, Chair, Green
Purchasing Network of Japan, on “Green
Procurement in Japan”; and Dr. Chaiyod
Bunyagidj, Vice President, Thailand
Environment Institute, on “Green
Procurement in Thailand: Challenges and
Opportunities.”

Another major event was the Malaysian
national seminar on “Natural Farming,”
launched by the Malaysian Minister for Agriculture and Agro-Based
Industry, Tan Sri Dato’ Hj. Muhyiddin, attended by about 250 participants.
Secretary-General Tajima also addressed the seminar. The highlight of the

program was the release of the results of the APO GP-Integrated Community
Development demonstration project on natural farming in Malaysia,
including a mini exhibition of products from the project.
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Scene at the fair

APO/NPO update
New APO Director for Cambodia
Mr. Ith Praing, Secretary of State, Ministry of Industry, Mines and
Energy, was appointed as the new APO Director for Cambodia w.e.f.
26 August 2004, in place of Mr. Hul Lim.

New APO Director for India
Mr. Ashok Jha, Secretary, Department of Industrial Policy &
Promotion, Ministry of Commerce & Industry, was appointed as the
new APO Director for India w.e.f. 8 September 2004, in place of Mr.
Lakshmi Chand.

New APO Director for Pakistan
Dr. Mutawakkil Kazi, Secretary, Ministry of Industries and
Production, was appointed as the new APO Director for Pakistan w.e.f.
12 August 2004, in place of Mr. Muhammad Javed Ashraf Hussain.

New Designations for APO Director and Liaison Officer for
Singapore
The job designations of Mr. Cedric Foo, APO Director for Singapore,
and Mr. Wong Wai Meng, APO Liaison Officer for Singapore, have
been changed to:
Mr. Cedric Foo, Minister of State for Defence and National
Development, and Chairman, SPRING Singapore.
Mr. Wong Wai Meng, Head, International Policy Department,
SPRING Singapore.

The Vietnam Directorate for Standards and Quality has been 
relocated to the following address:
08 Hoang Quoc Viet Street, Cau Giay District, Hanoi, Vietnam.
Telephone: 844-7911633, fax: 844-7911595.

First live Internet e-broadcast
Early this year, the APO Secretariat established an e-Learning Portal

for disseminating information on improving productivity through live e-
broadcasts on the Internet. The maiden presentation was delivered by
Prof. Michael Chung of California State University, Long Beach, USA, on
19 July 2004. A noted academic, Prof. Chung’s book Electronic
Commerce: A Managerial Perspective was a bestseller. Prof. Chung made
this presentation from the China Productivity Center in Taipei, Republic
of China, where he served as a resource person in the APO study meeting
on “The Internet and New Business Frontiers.” The broadcast was viewed
by a broad spectrum of people in APO member countries. More such e-
broadcasts are in the offing and will be announced on the APO Web site.

Prof. Chung delivering the e-broadcast
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